

Meeting Minutes October 5, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by FOAS President, Meredith Raybould. Tonight's meeting was held via zoom, with 13 people in attendance. Motion to approve the consent agenda. Agenda was approved. Meeting minutes from the September FOAS meeting were reviewed and approved with no changes.

Financial Review: Treasurer Aden Randles presented our current financial report. The bulk of activity since our last meeting comes from our movie night. Our goal with the movie night was to come out \$5000 ahead and we came out almost right at our goal. The silent auction was very successful. We are doing well and are on track for the year financially. Fall teacher grants need to officially be opened. An email will go out to teachers this coming week. The Fall window for teachers to request grants will end mid-November. The yearly budget for teacher grants is \$6,000. Teachers are encouraged to spend these funds.

Spirit night at Raising Cane's was successful. The next spirit night will be at Moe's. The date is TBD.

Sponsorship: Ben Brown presented on Sponsorship. As of this meeting's date, we have raised \$6700 in sponsorship. The last date for sponsors to donate and make it into the Moana program is October 18th. A social media push will go out soon to encourage sponsorship. Our goal is \$8000.

Teacher Appreciation: For October, FOAS will sponsor a soup lunch for all teachers and staff on October 22nd. Funds are available so no family donations will be needed to sponsor this event. A pie giveaway will be held for all teachers/staff in November. Donations will be requested closer to the date.

Principals Report: SCAPA is pleased to welcome a new arts facilitator, Meredith Raybould, and a new drama teacher, Greg Adams, who is a former drama teacher at Dunbar. The Visual art teacher position is still open. Midterms for middle school students and MAP scores for all went home recently. Moana rehearsals are underway and going well. Tickets should be available soon. Volunteers are needed for help with several aspects of the production. All volunteers must have an approved background check through FCPS.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm.